Summary of School of Leaders from May
May 30, 2020

Our May School of Leaders met on Zoom to discuss Chapter 3, Humility and Service, in Frank S. Salmani's book, "Whom Shall I Send?  

Fr. Briggs discussed the Scripture references at the beginning of the chapter, in particular, Phil 2:5-11.  Then Dennis Farmer discussed the text.

Chapter 1 encouraged us to aim high and not water down Jesus' message when He called us to be holy as He is holy.  Chapter 2 told us how to do that – through prayer, which is communion with God.  Chapter 3 challenges us to find, in Jesus, the model of humility and service we need to become a true servant leader.   

Fr. Briggs described Jesus' role as a servant leader in his discussion of the passage from Philippians.  Those who would answer God's call to discipleship should imitate Him in this.  This means that leaders must strip away their thirst for power for their own sake until all that is left is the thirst to be of service to others. They must strive for the kind of power that empowers others.  The greater the power, the greater the call to service.  

This is the one mark, above all else, of the true servant leader, that he or she empowers others.  This means that the servant leader must first, use his or her power to seek and find people with a potential to lead even greater than that of the servant leader; second, nurture the potential of those people, and then, third, get out of the way!  In other words, a good leader knows enough to find replacements!

Now that we are able to return to church, let us continue to pray about the challenges presented in this book.  Let us continue to try to discern where and in what way God is calling us to serve Him.  Remember (as Fr. Amar said previously), if you don't have time to pray for a half hour each day, you must really need to pray for an hour!

As mentioned previously, if you would like to join us in studying this book, please contact a Secretariat member for information as to how you can receive a copy of the book.  Then share it with your group reunions.  You will all be richly blessed.

Please join us at the June Zoom School of Leaders this Saturday, June 27th, and bring a friend!
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